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Hi all, this is my board report for December. As for the mechanic department, they’ve been getting all 
buses ready for a DOT inspection which is happening on 12/19/23. Theres a lot of work to get 28 buses 
ready when they’re being used daily, also 28 work orders were completed.

 As for the office personnel they are doing the bills, but sometimes the internet sets them back when it 
goes down, other than that all good. I’m sure grateful for all the staff that step up while our secretary is 
out that’s keeping our office department operating.

As for the trip personal, they had 57 trips such as sport, college visits, speech & debate, and student 
field trips. There have been 9 overnight trips that started on some Thursdays but mostly on Fridays, this 
does run me short of drivers, but I have an experienced driver that can handle these situations. The 
transportation staff have been training the new personnel in what to do if any breakdowns occurred 
during any type of trip they may be on.

As For the disciplinary department, there was 30 disciplinary wright ups, but 9 of these wright ups 
resulted to bus removals, as of next year all lower grades from pre k to 6th grade will be scheduling to 
have our robotic bus called Buster the bus, to go to all the grades named to promote, bus safety and 
rules, to help with the disciplinary issues.

Thanks for reading my monthly report God Bless you. 

 Wayne Bull Calf


